 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 5th March 2012
Meeting started 7.00pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Karen Plumb
Councillor Steven Wilcock
Councillor Gillian Greenwood
Also Present
County Councillor Mike Calvert, Smith Blackburn

Apologies

Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Raymond Clough, Councillor Ruth Crompton
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 6th February were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Reyner.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr’s Hartley and Greenwood declared interest in the planning application for Mr Greenwood
Police Matters
There was no Police present at the meeting
Smith Blackburn reported that some top stones on Colne Road have gone missing.  Cllr Hodgson to contact the Police to report the problem.
County Councillor Mike Calvert
An e-mail sent to Adele from a resident of Trawden Road about the LCC storage area near to her house was forwarded to CCllr Calvert.  CCllr Calvert had already investigated the complaint and had been given satisfactory comments from Simon Hook.  Adele to forward the message onto the complainant. 
Cllr Hartley asked CCllr Calvert whether the grit bins are to be filled again.  CCllr Calvert advised that, unless there is more cold weather, the grit bins will not be refilled.  Cllr Hartley to ensure these are all present and clean and store for next winter.  CCllr Calvert thanked Cllr Hartley for doing this again this year.
Cllr Plumb advised that the dog fouling bin requested on the Recreation Ground has not yet been put up.  Adele to e-mail CCllr Calvert for follow-up.

At the last meeting, Cllr Hartley asked whether he would be able to use the hedge cutting machine on his own vehicle.  CCllr Calvert has investigated this, and due to health and safety regulations, this will not be allowed.  He advised that if the trees on Dark Lane were still a problem, they will be cut back at Summer.  If the trees are on private land, consent may be required from the land owner.  Cllr Hodgson advised that they need cutting back higher up as they are damaging wagons and tractors.  

Smith Blackburn advised that the drains on Mire Ridge still need clearing.  

Cllr Robinson advised that the bridge at the bottom of Colne Road needs attention.  The top stones are falling into the field as it appears that the stones in the wall have been removed.  Adele to e-mail the problem to CCllr Calvert for investigation.

CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.20pm
Matters Arising
Village Lengthsman
Granville completed 4hrs in both January and February.
Everyone to look at the maintenance sheet for discussion at the next meeting.  If anyone requires a further copy of this, they must contact Adele before the next meeting.

Adele reported that the bushes overhanging onto the path from Harambee Surgery garden need cutting back.  Cllr Hodgson to ask Ian Salter to do this.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the re-submission for the extension at Chelsea Mill has been approved.
The appeal for the conditions at Lower Beardshaw has been dismissed and the enforcement notice has been upheld.
Community Centre/Luncheon Club
Cllr Wilcock and Adele attended a meeting prior to the Council meeting to see what interest there was from the groups who use the Community Centre.  A few of the groups attended, but Cllr Wilcock feels that, until the decision by PBC is made that the Community Centre will close, there isn’t much interest. Comments were received from one of the groups that PBC are doing an excellent job and they felt nothing should be changed.  PBC think that by 2013/14, Community Centres may start to close.  Until this time, Trawden will stay open.  The Church still have not made a decision on what to do with their buildings.  Cllr Wilcock will liaise with the Church newsletter to see if something can be issued about the Community  Centre.
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NWIB
CNC Support have agreed that the wildflower garden can be planted outside their premises.  Granville to weedkill the area ASAP.  Cllr Robinson will speak to CNC Support to ask if they will keep their car park open on the weekend of 14/15th April.  Cllr Plumb to look at getting some stickers for children who have helped.  Cllr Hodgson to attend wearing his official chains.  Adele to contact the Mayor to see if he can attend.  Cllr Robinson to devise a poster to put up at school.  Cllr Robinson to contact Sharon Green to see if there would be anyone interested in attending from the cubs/scouts.
The Garden Festival have contacted Cllr Robinson as they have received the grant they applied for, but will only receive 90% back of what they spend and have asked whether the Parish Council could make up the additional 10%.  Maureen askew has put a lot of time and effort into getting the money and should be very proud of herself for it.  It was proposed that a maximum of £800 be set aside for this.  It was proposed by Cllr Hodgson, seconded by Cllr Reyner.  Put to vote, all in favour.
The Garden festival has also received a grant for a bench.  It was suggested that it could be placed on Joe Lane or near to the Trawden Stone near to Cemetery House.

Allotments

Adele has done the letters for the annual rents and they will be sent out shortly.
Parish Matters

Cllr Plumb advised that at Lodge House, there send to be an increasing amount of debris near the property.  Adele to write to the home owner to ask to tidy up.
Cllr Greenwood asked about the benches outside the Community Centre, and wondered where they were.  Adele to investigate.

Cllr Greenwood advised that she had received a complaint about someone overtaking at Hill End

Cllr Greenwood asked that some Yarnival posters be displayed in the Parish Council notice board.

Cllr Reyner advised that the dog fouling bin on the Tram Tracks has been moved to somewhere inaccessible.  Adele to ask PBC to move this back.

Cllr Robinson advised that the bench near to Cemetery House has been cordoned off as the wall needs repairing.  Adele to ask CCllr Calvert who owns the wall.
Planning Applications
13/12/0051P – Erection of a porch to the rear of dwelling house at Rings Barn, Coal Pit Lane, Colne.  E-mailed out to all Parish Councillors, no objections received
CA006 – Notice of an application to amend the register for Common Land Unit CL183 known as Boulsworth Hill including Deerstone Moor and Will Moor by Mr A Greenwood.  No objections.

With reference to the problems at Bough Gap Farm, Mr Bachelor has asked that the Parish Council send a letter of support if they have no objections.  Adele advised that this has already been done.
Correspondence

E-mail about the LALC meeting which is to be held on 3rd April 2012

Bank statement received
Timesheet from Granville received for January and February

Complaint received from a resident of Trawden Road about the use of the LCC storage facility near to the property
Audit briefing received

Letter received from CNC Support advising they are happy for wild flowers to be planted outside their property

Colne and District Committee agenda received
Update received from Mandy Cunningham about the roofs on Boulsworth drive.  It was thought that, as the parish Council had not been involved in the initial discussions/problems, we should not get involved unless there is an unsatisfactory result.
Finance
Cheque number 984 for £260 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of February
Cheque number 985 for £44.44 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of February.  
Cheque number 986 for £92 was issued to Granville Bentley for the months of January and February
Meeting closed 9.20pm
Next meeting 2nd April, 7pm prompt
27/2011
